
Dear Resident 

Informal consultation on proposed waiting restrictions for Christchurch 

Crescent and Loom Place, Radlett. 

The council recently sent consultation correspondence to residents of Christchurch Crescent 

and Loom Place, Radlett to seek their views on a proposal to extend parking restrictions into 

their side of the road which is currently unrestricted. 

The feedback from the consultation carried out in June this year indicated that the majority of 

residents from your area support the idea of introducing some form of parking restrictions to 

prevent or alleviate the parking issues the road. 

The proposal shown on the attached plan have been developed using the feedback from the 

consultation, ward councillors and officers’ assessment of the area. The proposal consist of 

the introduction of permit parking bays (will require a parking permit to be displayed by 

residents and their visitors) which will operate from Monday to Friday, 2pm to 3pm. The plan 

also shows single yellow line restrictions and double yellow lines in parts of the Christchurch 

Crescent and Loom Place. 

The proposed restriction timings are reflective of the northern section of Christchurch 

Crescent. The proposed scheme will prioritise kerbside parking for residents and their 

visitors whilst deterring long term parking for non- residents.  

I have also attached information about permit parking scheme. 

What happens next? 

All comments received will be considered and will help inform if the scheme should progress 

to the statutory consultation stage where the council will create the legal Traffic Regulation 

Order to allow the enforcement of the proposed scheme. If you have any comments, please 

send in your response via email to parking.policy@hertsmere.gov.uk or write to the address 

listed at the top of this letter. 

Please send in your comments by Monday 14th October 2024. 

Yours sincerely 

Harry Branch 
Traffic Engineer 

Parking Consultation Our Ref: Christchurch  2024 
Telephone: 0208 207 2277 
Email:parking.policy@hertsmere.gov.uk 
Date: September 2024

mailto:parking.policy@hertsmere.gov.uk


  

 

Permit Parking Scheme Information. 

 

To ensure the parking is made available in the first instance for residents, permits will be 

issued. Vehicles belonging to residents or their visitors need to be identified by displaying a 

permit which will inform Enforcement Officers that such vehicles are allowed to park in this 

location during enforcement period. 

Applying for a permit – for residents to purchase a permit the vehicle must be registered 

with the DVLA at the address for which the permit is required. We can issue a permit to a 

lease vehicle or company car, proof must be provided to show that the vehicle is leased to 

you in form of a lease agreement or letter on a headed paper from your company or leasing 

company. 

Where can my visitors park? – Permits will be made available for residents to purchase and 

give to visitors to display in their vehicles whilst parked in a permit parking bay or place with 

the parking zone. All vehicles parked in the permit parking bay / place will need to display a 

valid permit otherwise a Penalty Charge Notice (PCN) will be issued. 

Permit Charges 

   

*Vehicles allowed in parking bays / place – vehicle of any class, not larger than 2.3 metres 

in height and 5.25 metres in length. 

Permit costs cover the initial setup of the scheme, on-going maintenance (lines and signs) 

and future reviews, administration of the scheme and its enforcement 

 

 

Residents Permits* First permit = £35, second = £70 

 A maximum of 2 permits per household 

Duplicate Residents Permit £15 

Visitors Parking Vouchers £15 per 20 half-day vouchers 

Visitors Annual Permits £70  


